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It sounds technical because it is. In fact, nuclear medicine might 

involve some of the most impressive technology out there… and 

Culbertson Memorial Hospital, along with partner McDonough District 

Hospital, is taking it to the next level with the installation of the 

new Siemens ECO Symbia E SPECT System. This state-of-the-art 

dual-detector scanning equipment will be installed in December  

and means patients will have access to the latest nuclear medicine 

technology available today, right here in Rushville. The new  

system’s purchase was made possible by a memorial donation 

from the Oleathe and Maxine Kelly Estate.  
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(Faster Nuclear Medicine Scans, continued)  
 

“By having the services provided locally, we’re saving people from having 

to go long distances to large hospitals,” says Dr. Jerome Anderson,  

Medical Director of Laboratory and Nuclear Medicine Services, “and this 

new camera system – one of the latest models available – cuts down  

on imaging time, which means patients spend less time on the table.”  

 

The upgraded technology also gives the hospital the capability to expand 

its scanning repertoire – adding thyroid and parathyroid tests not typically 

available at rural hospitals. “A lot of critical access hospitals don’t have this 

technology, but we do,” says Dr. Anderson. “It’s a tremendous benefit for 

small towns and patients who prefer to get their medical services locally 

and conveniently.”

“The biggest impact is that we have the capacity to do the most common 

scans right here in Rushville, without the patient having to make a long 

trip,” says Jan Wayland, Section Head of Nuclear Medicine. “And we can 

do scans immediately – important so the patient doesn’t have to travel for 

heart scans, for example.”

Nuclear Medicine uses radioactive substances to image the body and  

treat diseases, transforming what used to require exploratory surgery into 

non-invasive testing that’s often done in minutes. It’s useful for assessing:

•	 Tumors

•	 Aneurysms

•	 Irregular or inadequate blood  

	 flow to various tissues

•	 Blood cell disorders and  
	 inadequate functioning of organs

 

Some of the tests our Nuclear Medicine team offers include myocardial  

perfusion, hepatobiliary, bone, renal, lung, Meckel’s, parathyroid, thyroid 

and MUGA (multigated acquisition) heart scans. All Nuclear Medicine scans 

must be ordered by a physician. If you have questions about your Nuclear 

Medicine testing, call 217-322-4321, ext 271.

•	 The presence or spread of cancer

•	 Urinary tract obstruction

•	 Sites for biopsy

•	 Gallbladder function

•	 Bone and joint abnormalities

What’s the most important thing for patients to know  
about how you practice and care for them?
I use a family centered approach to provide support and optimal health 

for children within the framework of their family, community and  

environmental settings. I understand while I may have the medical 

knowledge as to what is going on with my patient, no one knows the 

child better than their parents. If the parents and patient aren’t on  

board with the plan, it will not be carried out and the patient is not as 

likely to improve. Also, including everyone in the process is the best  

way to ensure the greatest patient outcome.

What special services or care can you offer patients?
As a Pediatric Nurse Provider, I have an education that is focused on 

offering well child care and the prevention and management of common 

pediatric acute illnesses and chronic conditions. I have always known 

I wanted to work with children. I knew I wanted to be in a profession 

where I could promote the healthy growth and development of all  

children and at the same time care for and treat the ill children, while 

also providing support for their families. I found that by being a  

Pediatric Nurse Practitioner, I get to be a healthcare provider and  

an educator at the same time. I have formed close bonds with many  

of my previous patients and their families, and I look forward to  

having that same experience here.

New Providers Offer Expanded Hours 

Courtney Elliott,  
CPNP-PC 

Board Certified Pediatric Nurse 

Practitioner with over 11 years of 

experience caring for children
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Three new nurse practitioners have joined the team at Elmer Hugh Taylor 

Clinic, increasing the accessibility of care for our patients with even more 

availability, as well as extended hours that make it more convenient for 

busy families’ schedules. 

Nurse practitioners are licensed nurses with a graduate level education 

and advanced practice training who can function as the primary care 

provider for all ages. Nurse practitioners are able to diagnose and treat 



What’s the most important thing for patients to know about 
how you practice and care for them? 
I am excited to holistically treat patients throughout their lifespan. I care 

about, and want to know, each patient’s family and their family’s dynamics 

so I can team with them to provide care in times of wellness and sickness, 

and even be there for them spiritually if I can. What I like most about 

practicing at Taylor Clinic is you have an entire team treating you – you’re 

not just seeing a doctor or a nurse practitioner – but you have the ability 

to see all of us and get the benefit of all of that experience. As my patient, 

you can expect quality time with me at each visit and be assured I will offer 

essential education to help you get – and stay – well.  

 

What special services or care can you offer patients? 
I’ve been in women’s healthcare for many years and I have specialized 

in treating pregnant women who are high risk. So whether the baby has 

an anomaly or the mom does, I am able to care for both of them. When 

patients come to me, I believe it is important for them to feel comfortable 

and believe I care about them. I want to know what’s going on with my 

patients in all areas of their lives, so I am able to treat the whole patient 

both mentally and physically.

What’s the most important thing for patients to know 
about how you practice and care for them? 
I have over 10 years of nursing experience including urgent care, labor 

& delivery, pediatrics and home care. Over half of my nursing career 

was spent in pediatrics. A Family Nurse Practitioner allows you to have 

one primary care provider for all members of your household. This 

improves continuity of care and allows us to better know and understand 

you and your family. There is no need to change healthcare providers 

as your children grow or as elderly family members transition into 

long-term care. Nurse practitioners in Illinois work in collaboration 

with a supervising physician. This means that the patient receives the 

benefit of the care and expertise of both the nurse practitioner and a 

physician. Research has consistently shown that patient satisfaction  

is higher among patients treated by nurse practitioners. 

 

What special services or care can you offer patients? 
As a Family Nurse Practitioner, I am able to complete patients’  

yearly physical exams, including pap smears and breast exams.  

All necessary lab work, testing and medications can be ordered. 

Referrals to specialists can be made as needed. In addition, I will 

be performing minor procedures including mole or lesion removals, 

incision & drainage of abscesses and laceration repair.

New Providers Offer Expanded Hours 

Danielle Pray, FNP-C 

Board Certified Family Nurse  

Practitioner with over 10 years’ 

clinical experience in women’s  

 health and maternal fetal care

April Summers, FNP-C  
Board Certified Nurse Practitioner with 

over 10 years’ clinical experience in 

obstetrics, pediatrics and urgent care
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patients, including prescribing medications and even performing minor 

procedures. Having nurse practitioners as part of the Culbertson Memorial 

Hospital team not only enables us to expand our availability of care, it 

allows us to enhance the personal touch our patients value.

Each of our three new nurse practitioners offers a vital contribution to the 

care continuum at Culbertson Memorial Hospital, with a singular dedication 

to our patients’ health, well-being and quality of life.

All three nurse practitioners are now seeing patients at Elmer Hugh Taylor 

Clinic. Call 217-323-2245 to schedule an appointment.

Office Hours:
Monday - Thursday: 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Friday: 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Address:
100 West 15th Street, Beardstown



Get a New Lease on Life with Lifeline

For nearly 50 years, the Mobile Meals program at Culbertson Memorial Hospital has kept bellies full and hearts 

warm year-round in Rushville. And it just keeps getting better. First starting with set meals and serving only a 

few daily, the program now delivers hot lunches for 40 to 50 people a day, with a variety of choices that can 

accommodate special diets.

“We even offer weekend pickup for neighbors or friends who want to help,” says Certified Dietary Manager 

Melody Marvel, “and we serve every weekday, even if it’s a holiday.”

Menus go out the week before, so clients can choose what they like. A typical selection includes at least two meats, three to four vegetables, two salads, two  

desserts, juice, milk, bread and soup in the winter, with changes in the fall and spring. The program – which offers meals for $5.50 – has become vital for  

Rushville residents, says Marvel. “We’re like the post office – we always deliver. We get there, no matter what. In fact, Mobile Meals and the postal service may  

be the only ones they see all day.” 

Like every hospital service, Mobile Meals really cares for its people. “If there’s a problem, we contact the family  

or emergency services and get the help they need,” Marvel says. “We’ve served thousands  

since we started, and we’re happy to help them stay in their homes longer.  

It’s such a necessary service.”

To order Mobile Meals, call 217-322-5273. No contract is required, and the 

service can be added or stopped as often as needed. 

Warming Hearts – 
and Bellies – 
Through Winter  
and Beyond

The Lifeline service at Culbertson Memorial Hospital takes “phone a 

friend” to new levels and puts help at your fingertips 24 hours a day,  

7 days a week, 365 days a year. 

“It has nothing to do with getting older and everything to do with  

putting your mind at ease,” says Program Coordinator Joy Mendenhall. 

“It doesn’t matter your age. We even have a 9-year-old who can use  

it if he needs to get help for his Mom.”

Maybe you’re suffering from multiple sclerosis, but 

your spouse is still working and not at home with you. 

Or you’re a 101-year-old great aunt who still lives in 

her home. You may be recovering from surgery       

or simply a concerned relative. 

Whoever you are, Lifeline is here for you. “It helps when you realize  

it’s not just for you – it’s also for your family and for your own peace 

of mind,” Mendenhall says. “They need to know you can get help  

even when they’re not there.”

Having help at hand is as simple as wearing a wireless pendant or 

wristband. The push of a button connects you to a highly trained 

Lifeline associate who accesses your profile and gets you the help 

you need fast. “So often I hear they don’t want to bother people,” says 

Mendenhall. “They don’t want to bother their families; they don’t want 

to bother Lifeline at two in the morning. But that’s why they’re there. 

Think of it as giving people a job, by paying them for a service.” You 

need them, and they need you.

The service is currently available in Schuyler, Fulton, Cass and Brown 

Counties but will go wherever it’s needed. Part of Lifeline’s beauty 

is its convenience – you can wear it anywhere, even out of the house, 

and it automatically reconnects when you’re back at home.  Give 

yourself and your loved ones peace of mind today. No doctor’s order is 

required; simply call 217-322-5259, to learn about the various options 

and to set up your Lifeline today.
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Suffering from chronic obstructive pulmonary disorder, or COPD, can  

feel like there’s an elephant right on your chest. COPD – a collective term 

for progressive lung diseases including emphysema, chronic bronchitis, 

refractory (non-reversible) asthma and some forms of bronchiectasis – 

can also put a huge weight on families. Thankfully, relief is available right 

here in Rushville, at the Culbertson Memorial Hospital Pulmonary Clinic.

More than 24 million people in the U.S. suffer from COPD – and estimates 

say more than half of them don’t know it. Don’t let COPD take over your 

life – get screened before you lose lung function.

“If you start finding yourself susceptible to respiratory infections or you’re 

having shortness of breath regularly, it may be time to consider the risk 

factors and symptoms to see if you are at risk,” says Alpana Chandra, MD, 

Pulmonary Clinical Care & Sleep Specialist.

Should I get tested?
“People who have smoked for more than 10 years should always 

consider themselves at risk for COPD,” says Dr. Chandra. A  

simple, non-invasive spirometry test will measure how well your  

lungs are working. 

You may also have COPD and should get tested if you:

•	 Have a history of smoking

•	 Have long-term exposure to air pollutants  

	 (including pollution and second-hand smoke)

•	 Have frequent chronic coughing with or  

	 without sputum

•	 Experience a tightness in the chest

•	 Cannot keep up with people your own age

•	 Have a history of COPD in your family 

•	 Have wheezing

•	 Have shortness of breath that  

	 has become worse over time

Heredity can play a role… even if you’ve never smoked or been 

exposed to irritants at work. Emphysema2 is connected to a  

common genetic risk factor, Alpha-1 Antitrypsin Deficiency (AATD).  

If you don’t have enough Alpha-1 Antitrypsin protein in your  

bloodstream, white blood cells begin to harm the lungs, and your  

lungs begin to deteriorate.

Why should I get tested?
It’s important to find the right treatment. “Not all shortness of breath  

is COPD, and not all shortness of breath in smokers is COPD,” says 

Dr. Chandra. Untreated COPD symptoms often get worse faster than  

if they are treated with the right therapy or medication. You can’t get 

lung function back once it’s lost and there is no cure for COPD, but 

there is hope for a better life with early treatment and screening.

What can I do about COPD?
If you’re diagnosed with COPD, your doctor will work with you to design 

a treatment plan around your unique condition. That may include 

oxygen therapy, medication, breathing techniques, pulmonary  

rehabilitation, exercise, tips for staying healthy and improving the air 

quality at home. Above all, quit smoking. “Specialty clinics go a long 

way in helping patients quit smoking,” says Dr. Chandra. “A specialty 

clinic can educate you about the disease, as well as clarify the 

diagnosis and any misconceptions.”

Breathe easier knowing you’re not alone – a skilled pulmonary  

team is right here in Rushville. For more information on COPD     

treatment or to get screened, schedule an appointment with  

the Pulmonary Clinic by calling 217-322-4321, ext. 271.

Breathe Easier and Get Relief from Lung Disease Right Here
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Memorial Donations

Ellen Browning Scripps Foundation 
 
In Memory of Joe Bowman 
Class of 1960 
 

In Memory of Richard Collins 
Class of 1960 
 

In Memory of Harold Davis 
Ms. Teena Griffin 
 

In Memory of Tom Dodds 
Mrs. Maxine Sargent

Ms. Nancy Schisler 
 

In Memory of Dr. Russell Dohner 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Adams
Mr. Dale Allen
Mrs. Merc Allen
Mr. and Mrs. John Armentano
Mrs. Beatrice Artis
Mr. and Mrs. Gale Artis
Ms. Norma Atwater
Mr. and Mrs. Javier Barrientos
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Bartlett
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Bartlow
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Berry
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Billingsley
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Billingsley
Mrs. Karen Bockwitz
Mr. F Don Boehm
Mr. and Mrs. DeWayne Bond
Mr. and Mrs. Rodney Boynton
Briney Family
	 Mr. Marc Briney & Family
	 Mr. Martin Briney & Family
	 Mr. Matthew Briney & Family
	 Mr. Melvin Briney & Family
	 Mr. Michael Briney & Family
	 Mr. Milton Briney & Family
	 Mrs. Shirley Briney Kost & Family
Mr. and Mrs. Homer Briney
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Briney
Mr. and Mrs. Ross Brockhouse

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Brough
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Brown  
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Burnside
Mrs. Rose Busby
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Butler
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Cannon
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Carter
Ms. Patty Chockley
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Chockley
Mr. James Clark
Mr. Gene Clayton
Ms. Pat Clayton
Clinical Radiologists
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Cockerill
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Cole
Mr. Benjamin Cox
Mr. and Mrs. James Cox
Ms. Margaret Crum
Mrs. Mindy Crum
Culbertson Memorial Hospital  
	 Imaging Department
Mrs. Betty Curl
Mr. Charles Dace
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Devitt
Dr. and Mrs. Don Dexter
Mr. David Dohner
Mr. Mark Dohner & Family
Mrs. Becky and the late Merlin Downs
Mr. and Mrs. Mitch Downs
Ms. Mildred Dunbar
Mr. James Eck
Mr. and Mrs. Butch Edlin
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Engelbrecht
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Fillingham
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Ford
Mr. Dennis Forsythe
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Fretueg
Mr. Robert Fulks
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Gibbs
Mrs. Verna Goldsborough
Mrs. Frances Grinter
Mr. and Mrs. Quentin Haines
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Haney
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Hannig
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Harbin

Mr. and Mrs. David Heitz
Mrs. Norma Heitz
Dr. and Mrs. Garry Johnson
Dr. and Mrs. Kanthilal 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Kelly  
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. James Kerr
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kessler
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Kirkbride
Mrs. Betsy Kirkham
Mr. and Mrs. Ivan Kliffmiller
Mr. John Knous
Ms. Jane Kost
Mrs. Shirley Kost
Mrs. Rosalee Kotter
Mrs. Mary Lambert
Mrs. Betty Langner
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lantz
Mr. Charles Larson and Ms. Barbara Curl
Mrs. Doris Loring
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Lux
Mr. and Mrs. S.S. Markert
Mr. and Mrs. Laverne Maxwell
Mr. and Mrs. Max McClelland
Mr. and Mrs. Morris McClelland & Family
Mr. and Mrs. Dorvan McCormick
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph McCormick
McDonough District Hospital
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Mendenhall
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Mikulich
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Miller
Ms. Kay Miller
Mr. Terry Millslagle
Mr. William Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Myers
Dr. and Mrs. Nasar Nallamothu
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Page
Mr. and Mrs. David Paisley
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Patton
Ms. Nancy Peak
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Peters
Mrs. Mary Lou Phillips
Mrs. Doris Prather
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Prather
Mr. Terryl Qualey and Ms. Sandra Kasma
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Mrs. Judy Quillen
Mr. Ryan Quillen  
Mr. Aaron Ralston
Mr. Gene Ralston
Mrs. Marifrances Ralston
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Ralston  
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Ralston
Mr. and Mrs. William Reimers  
Ms. Mary Alice Rexroat
Mr. and Mrs. Murray Reynolds
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Ritchey
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Gregg Roegge
Ms. Connie Ross
Rushville Times
Mr. and Mrs. John Salrin
Ms. Betty Sargent
Ms. Donna Sargent
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Sargent
Mrs. Maxine Sargent
Mrs. Nancy Schisler
Mr. and Mrs. Don Schuman
Ms. Joyce Shafer
Mr. Jody Simpson
Ms. Christy Sims
Mr. and Mrs. John Slaton
Mr. and Mrs. Delmar Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Smith
Mr. David Sniff
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Sorrell
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Spears
Mr. and Mrs. Kelly Stambaugh
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Stambaugh
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Stephens
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Strode
Mr. and Mrs. Kendall Taylor
Mrs. Margaret Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Bide Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Thurman
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Tomlinson
Mr. John Tribbey
Mr. and Mrs. Deano Trone
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Volk
Mrs. Marie Wallace
Mr. and Mrs. Stan Ward

Mr.and Mrs. Tim Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Wells
Ms. Mariolyn Wheeler
Mr. and Mrs. Larry White
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Wiggins
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Wisecup 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Worthington
Mr. Steve Yates
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Young
Ms. Caroline Young
Mrs. Debra Young 
 

In Memory of Beverly Jackson 
Mr. and Mrs. Don Shuman
 

In Memory of Joan Kilpatrick 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Bartlett
Mr. and Mrs. Don Behymer
Honorable and Mrs. Scott Butler
Friday Night Golf League
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Schoonover
Mr. and Mrs. Rod Schoonover
Mrs. Margaret Taylor 
 

In Memory of Geiman and Margaret Kolp 
Judy Leavitt and Linda McClure 
 

In Memory of Laura McMillen 
8th Judicial Circuit Court
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Benninghoff
Mr. and Mrs. DeWayne Bond
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Butler
Mr. and Mrs. William Cox
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Crum
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Dawdy
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Gonzales, Jr.
Honorable and Mrs. Bobby Hardwick
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Jones
Mr. and Mrs. James Kerr
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Lawson
Mr. Merle Ralston
Mrs. Marva Kay Simpson
Mr. and Mrs. Kelly Stambaugh

Mr. and Mrs. Ted Stambaugh
Senator and Mrs. John Sullivan
Mr. Richard Teel
Mr. and Mrs. James Tracy
Mr. and Mrs. David Valley
 

In Memory of Douglas Runkle 
Mrs. Margaret Taylor 
 

In Memory of Lynn Smith 
Mrs. Margaret Taylor
 

In Memory of Carl Vancil 
Class of 1960  
 

In Memory of Steven Weishaar 
Mrs. Tammy Gadberry  
 

In Memory of Martha Arnold Willis 
Class of 1960 
 

In Memory of Martin Woods 
Mr. and Mrs. Stan Ward 
 

In Memory of John Worthington 
Mr. and Mrs. Bide Thomas 
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Help Us Take Your Care to Heart
At Culbertson Memorial Hospital, we put our heart into giving you the best care every 

day – and this year’s annual appeal will help keep the beat going strong. Cardiac 

monitors allow our dedicated nurses and doctors to track the electrical activity of your

heart. More than 15 years old, the current systems have served us well but now 

need to be updated.

A new cardiac monitoring system will enable us both to expand and upgrade our 

current system for the Medical-Surgical Department and expand the system to the 

Emergency Department. Our providers will have access to more precise data  

on heart function during procedures, and our Emergency Medicine team will have 

greater flexibility in their response.

The newest technology will also allow our Emergency Medicine team to monitor  

multiple patients from just one screen. So rather than going into each individual room, 

our nurses and doctors would be able to see every patient’s heart rhythms on a  

centralized monitor, creating a more streamlined, efficient workflow and raising the bar 

on patient care. It’s a seemingly small change that would have huge, lasting impacts.

Visit our website to make a gift to this year’s annual campaign and make our new 

telemetry monitors a reality. Or send a check to the CMH Foundation, ATTN: Annual 

Appeal, 238 S. Congress, Rushville, IL 62681. For questions, contact the Foundation 

Director, Tim Ward, at 217-248-7511.

238 S. Congress, Rushville, IL 62681 
217-322-4321 
cmhospital.com


